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The EWMC Florida Chapter and members took 
part in this Great Event the Chapter donated 125 
stuffed with school supplies. In partnership with 
the Children With A Vision, Inc 10 Annual Back To 
School Giveaway @ Regan Park. 

The EWMC Florida Chapter also 
combined forces with the local Tampa 
Chapter of A. Philip Randolph Insti-
tute and The International Longshore-
men's Association and helped each 
other stuff book bags for Title 1 
schools.  On the first week of school 
the backpacks were delivered to the 
Title 1 schools, teachers where also 
given teachers boxes full of supplies. 
 

Young men from the Florida EWMC 
mentoring program were selected 
to participate in Tampa Bay Buc-
caneers Gatorade Junior Train-
ing Camp!  

EWMC 2009 conference volunteers wired the home of 
Mr. & Mrs. O. Francis as a community service project.  
The final phase of the project was completed by volun-
teers from Local 130.  

In October, 2010 the photo shows Mr. Francis turning 
on the master power of his home. 

MR. OCTAVE FRANCIS, NEW ORLEANS, LA 

Northern California    
Chapter members and 
guest from the Seattle 
EWMC  Chapter enjoy       
a barbecue in Hayward, 
California. 

Northern California    
Chapter EWMC          
members worked       
with their Local            
Unions and Central     
Labor Councils to       
elect Jerry Brown. 
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FROM THE EWMC POWER LINES 

LOS ANGELES, CA CHAPTER   Hopefully work in your areas 
has picked up.  Ours continues to sputter as the private sector pull 
back nullifies all gains achieved thru newly signed contractors and 
PLA’s. 
Despite the sobering work picture our chapter has maintained a 
cohesive spirit of service.  Our partnership with the highly regarded 
gang intervention organization 2nd Call remains a weekly event.  
The interaction between our mentors and individuals struggling thru 
a litany of personal development issues has kept us grounded in 
our commitment to give even while we ourselves feel the effects of 
leaner times. 
The on-site mentoring at the training center was reduced as appli-
cations were only accepted in February and October this year.  
Study sessions were in those months and the month before.  Our 
mentors used the time in between to enhance our teaching and 
mentoring techniques.  The void was also filled with numerous 
weekend community career events and over two dozen visits to 
school campuses. 
Our adopt-a-school program was elevated when we solicited teach-
ers to come to our meetings and express fully the hardships they 
encounter.  The hardships of teaching are exaggerated when chil-
dren arrive at school hungry and ill supplied.  The teachers brought 
to light the lack of items such as hand sanitizer which they often 
purchase themselves.  We adjusted our supplies to their actual 
needs.  
I want to express the fraternity witnessed at the recent Membership 
Development Conference in Los Angeles.  Every single member of 
the EWMC, whether Business Manager, Lineman, I.O. Representa-
tive, white, black, female, Asian stopped and said of few heartfelt 
words.  There weren’t enough of us there but the bond is so strong 
you can’t help but realize we’re on the righteous path. 
Finally, I must close this column on a somber but prideful note.  The 
recent passing of Jefferson A. Thomas of “The Little Rock Nine” 
fame hit close to home.  His namesake Jeff Jr. is a member of our 
chapter.  Knowing Jeff as I do it is easy to see the apple doesn’t fall 
far from the tree.  Jeff is compassionate and cares about others as 
much as himself.  When you see Jeff in D.C. “say a few words 
about his dad’s courage.”  He’s a true conduit to our     legacy. 
WASHINGTON, D.C. CHAPTER  The Local 26 Minority Coali-
tion is continuing to grow.   We are averaging 15 to 18 members 
per meeting.   By the time this article is printed we would have com-
pleted our three Annual Community Service events.   The first event 
was done on July 10, 2010 at the Covenant House, a shelter for 
homeless women and children.   We perform minor electrical work 
to support this event.   The second event was done on August 14, 
2010 at the Prince George's House, a shelter for homeless 
men.   We sponsor and serve breakfast to the 35 residents for this 
event.   The third event was done on October 23, 2010, in support 
of a group called Breast Health, Inc. who sponsors an annual “5K 
Fun Walk/Run” to raise money and awareness on behalf of women 
and men who have been diagnosed with breast cancer.   We par-
ticipate in this event by actually walking or running.   Our Coalition 
members were also instrumental in helping elect a new Mayor in 
Washington, DC by canvassing door-to-door, literature drops, par-
ticipating in rallies, etc. 
GREATER KANSAS CITY, MO CHAPTER  Every chapter 
received instructions from President Robbie Sparks to 1) participate 
in a social event, 2) have a fundraiser, 3) participate in community 
service, 4) adopt a school and conduct some type of mentoring for 
our youth. 
Our Greater Kansas City chapter developed a scholarship fund to 
help pay book fees for IBEW Local 124’s first year minority appren-
tice with the highest grade point average. This fund will pay for the 
student’s second year books. The scholarship was dedicated in the 
name of Brother Larry T. Wright who was the first minority to com-
plete IBEW Local 124’s apprenticeship program. The 2010 recipient 
was Arturo Garcia. 
 

 

 

 

 

The Electrical Workers Minority Caucus' Mission states that we 
“Become actively involved in Human, Civil and Women’s rights 
organizations both within and outside of organized labor.” With 
that said, the Greater Kansas City EWMC chapter members 
decided to support the NAACP KCMO Branch as they hosted 
the 101st National NAACP convention July 10-15th in Kansas 
City.  
Our fundraiser event held at Local 124 on Saturday May 8, 
2010 enabled our chapter to donate $800.00 to the NAACP 
KCMO branch. Thanks to everyone who helped make this event 
a success. We also helped with the “Welcoming Committee” at 
this event. 
Our chapter has also pledged to help with community service 
programs that our Local Union sponsors, such as Christmas in 
October (a community service project aimed to help the elderly 
in Kansas City with electrical repairs on their homes) and Dol-
lars Against Diabetes (Dads Day). This event raises money for 
diabetes research. We always try to encourage our EWMC 
chapter members to participate in all of IBEW Local 124 social 
and community service events. 
The Greater Kansas City Chapter recently held elections and 
the fo l lowing of f icers  have been ins ta l led, 
Ned Williams, President; Leslie Lewis, Vice President;   Lindsey 
Hammons, Secretary-Treasurer; and the  Executive Committee:  
Jeff Bradley, Bill Robinson, John Rodriguez, Jose Sustaita and 
Larry Wright 
LOCAL 25 CHAPTER, NEW YORK 
Our 3rd Annual EWMC Awards Dinner Dance held Saturday, 
September 25, 2010 was very successful.   The night was dedi-
cated to recognize and honor IBEW President Edwin D. Hill with 
the Lifetime Achievement Award; Congresswoman Carolyn 
McCarthy with the Political Woman of the Year Award; and Liz 
Shuler received the Labor Woman of the Year Award. The affair 
generated an active audience of 230 guests.  Local unions from 
our tri-state area were amongst the guests.  President Hill also 
received an official Proclamation presented by Senator Brain 
Foley.  EWMC President Godfrey King and Chairman James 
Pena received a Proclamation that was presented by Steve 
Levy, Suffolk County Executive.  The night was full of excite-
ment and energy.  Thanks to our sister locals for the over-
whelming support and all who helped make this event a great 
success.   For anyone unable to attend, we look forward to see-
ing you next year. 
The EWMC Officers would like to congratulate EWMC Presi-
dent Godfrey King on his nomination to the Examining Board of 
Local Union 25.  We know he will represent Local 25 as he has 
done in the past with Pride and Love for his Brothers and Sis-
ters.  May God Bless you Brother King. 
PORTLAND, OR CHAPTER  The AFL-CIO shared that there 
are several local races with National impact.  These races will 
determine the direction that the country will take in the next few 
years.  The Governors race will determine if we have work in 
Oregon in the foreseeable future.  We answered the call to “pull 
out all of the stops.”  We accelerated the work with the AFL-CIO 
phone bank along with CBTU and LCLAA.  We understand that 
we need leaders in Washington and in the states who will be 
steadfast friends to workers, and friends to families.  Leaders 
who will fight for good jobs in America.  We want to give Con-
gress heck and we’re also phone banking in Southwest Wash-
ington for Denny… “Heck”.  We got on the bus and traveled to 
Salem, OR to support our IBEW Sister Claudia Kyle in her race 
for State Representative for HD 19.  What’s really important is 
that we make the time to support the candidates that support 
our issues regardless of their political affiliation. 
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FROM THE EWMC POWER LINES 
 
 The Chapter is still gliding form the National Conference.  Chapter 
elections were held in May.  Donna Hammond was re-elected 
Chapter President, and the newly elected Chapter officer for the 
next three years are V. President—Aaron Barber-Strong, Recording 
Secretary—Hilary Colbert, and Treasurer—Ronnie Jimmerson.  
There are new sets of eyes on the Prize and more hands to make 
the work light.  Many thanks to the outgoing officers, Marjorie Rami-
rez, (VP), and Wendy Derting (Treasurer) for their time, services 
and support  of the chapter and local union. 

We took a snapshot of the infrastructure of the Chapter.  From that 
glance, it was clear that the Bylaws and Mission Statement needed 
to be aligned with the work that we are doing today (Generation Y). 
We are revisiting those documents to also ensure that our commu-
nity service meets those objectives and goals and also serves our 
members, our community and local union, and we are in the proc-
ess of scheduling a one-day planning session. 

Wanting to communicate more effectively with our members also 
led  us to TWEET this year.  You can follow us at EWMCPDX.  
Please join me in congratulating Brother Eric Hayes, former local 
union president and EWMC Chapter President.  Eric will start his 
new career on the International Staff as a State Coordinator for 
Construction Organizing October 1, 2010.   We are going to miss 
him but know that he will perform well in his new role.  Congratula-
tions Brother, you have our support. 

 

    
We have several members who were in attendance who need our 
services now.  Our members rallied around our Brother Lee 
Mitchell who suffered a stroke in May.  Several members visited 
him in the hospital before he was relocated to Spokane, Washing-
ton.  Members also rallied around Brother Gus Miller with a day of 
service at his home.  Members continue to visit Brother Bonnie 
Lewis in his respite at McCoy Plaza. 

We are working towards the challenge from our national EWMC 
President.  There is an effort developing for mentoring with the Big 
Brother/Big Sister program.  WE have reconnected with the Albina 
Youth Opportunity School and will have more to report next quar-
ter.  Another community service project in the works is with an-
other MLK Day of Service recipient, the Salvation Army.  Cell 
phones are frequently solicited and collected for Domestic Vio-
lence victims,  The United Way Grant is ongoing and we continue 
to support the efforts at Constructing Hope on the advisory com-
mittee and one day a week in the classroom.  We have asked to 
take the lead on membership education for the local union and we 
are co-sponsoring with Portland State University an event titled 
the NW History Network Panel Presentation on October 28 at the 
union hall.  On Saturday, November 6, we will attend the 24th 
annual veterans parade in Vancouver, Washington.  The theme is 
“Honoring the Buffalo Soliders Service.  For fundraising, there is a 
raffle planned for the end of the year.  We know that we are riding 
on your coattails this year and are truly thankful for having you 
come to our home last January. 
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